KIRG CABARA TIMES

VOLUME X, No. 34 November 29, 1984

VCC BOARD MEETING

The College Board met for its November meeting on Wednesday, November 28th.

- 1. The College President's report to the Board touched on a variety of items including the following (of special interest to KEC): VCC's United Way Campaign; the planning process for our 1985-86 budget; several contracts and TFCs, including \$10,000 for TRAC Common Core, the "Handiperson Training" contract with CEIC for \$32,000, and the TFC for full-time ELT students amounting to \$423,166. A copy of the President's Report is on file in the KEC Library for the perusal of those interested.
- 2. Brief verbal reports were given by the chairmen of the several Board committees, including: the VCC Educational Foundation, and secondly, regarding BCAC and the resignation of its executive director.
- 3. The Board approved revisions to Policy No. 4.1.1.4: "Selection of Administrators." The revised policy is copied in its entirety on pages 13 to 19 of the Board agenda materials also on file in the Library.
- 4. The financial statement for the 7-month period ending 1984 October 31 was approved. (Also included with the material in the Library pp 26 to 29.)

Minutes of the October 30th meeting and background material related to the above and other items are on file in the Library for those interested.

H.E.P.





The Canadian Red Cross Society

4750 Oak Street, Vancouver, B.C. V6H 2N9 Telephone 879-7551 Address all Correspondence to the Commissioner

VANCOUVER BRANCH
British Columbia Yukon Division

TO ALL INSTRUCTORS

The Canadian Red Cross would like your help in organizing Blood Donors from King Edward Campus.

One of your students is prepared to organize, with your encouragement, volunteers from the Student Body to donate blood on a regular basis.

The Life-Bus section will provide transport for these volunteers in batches of 8 - 10 at times suitable to them and to the College. The all-over time is approximately one hour away from the Campus.

Ordinarily secondary schools are, at the present time, providing a great deal of badly needed blood from their Grade 12 students, and the Red Cross would appreciate anything you can do to interest the more mature students in this project.

Red Cross Blood Donor Day at K.E.C.

Friday, December 7, 1984

Bus Pick-up at Broadway from 9:30 to 3:30 p.m. as follows:

9:30	A.M.	1:00	P.M.		
10:15		1:45			
11:00		2:30			
11:45		3:15	SEE	NEXT	PAGE



GUIDELINE TO DONOR ELIGIBILITY

Final decision and responsibility-for donation rests with the Nurse-in-charge.

Donors are requested to have a small meal before donating.

AGE - 17 until 65 (up to 66th birthday). First time donors at 60

may be restricted.

WEIGHT - 100 lbs.

PERMANENT DEFERRALS

Jaundice Stroke Thrombophlebitis Cancer History of Hepatitis
Emphysema
Epilepsy
Thyroid Disease
of intravenous infect

Hypertension Chronic Bronchitis Diabetes

Drug Addicts - with evidence of intravenous infection Undulant Fever

DEFERRALS

RABIES VACCINE - 12 months

TRANSFUSION OF BLOOD - 6 months (maybe longer when cause of transfusion considered)

INFECTIOUS MONONUCLEOSIS - 6 months after full clinical recovery

SURGERY - deferral depends on specific operation, 6 months or more if major and 3 months or more if minor \

TUBERCULOSIS - 3 months deferral after full recovery and if not on medication

RUBELLA IMMUNIZATION - 3 months

ILLNESS OR INJURY - 3 weeks to 3 months or more depending if minor or major incident and if not on medication

CONTACT WITH COMMUNICABLE DISEASES - 6 weeks to 3 months after recovery

INOCULATIONS - B.C.G. - 4 weeks - diphtheria, tetanus, typhoid - 3 weeks

ALLERGIES - defer until free of symptoms - 7 days after allergy shot

UPPER RESPIRATORY INFECTIONS - cold, flu - one week after recovery

PREGNANT - 6 months after birth.

EAR PIERCING - 6 months

Donor inquiries regarding eligibility may be directed to the Nursing Department at Vancouver Centre (604) 879-7551, ext. 268

INVITATION TO A WORKSHOP

THEME: DECISION MAKING AND PROBLEM SOLVING

DATES: Either Saturday, January 19 or January 26, 1985

(One or the other, not both)

TIMES: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

PLACE: Justice Institute of B.C., 4180 West 4th Avenue, Vancouver

(opposite Jericho Park)

FEE: No charge; includes refreshments, lunch and materials

THIS IS AN OPPORTUNITY TO ADVANCE YOUR PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT IN THE CONTEXT OF A RESEARCH STUDY, REVIEW, LEARN AND PRACTICE MODELS AND TECHNIQUES FOR PROBLEM ANALYSIS AND DECISION MAKING IN THE FIELD OF CONTINUING, ADULT OR POST SECONDARY EDUCATION AND TRAINING. For further information please contact:

Phil Moir, Program Director, Centre for Continuing Education, 5997 Iona Drive, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, V6T 2A4 222-5225/5221/2181

Phil Moir, 2167 West 49th Avenue, Vancouver, B.C. V6M 2T5 261-7765

R.F.C.

MUSIC FACULTY MENTION IN "THE MUSIC SCENE"

Guitarist Oliver Gannon appeared with saxophonist Fraser McPherson on a seven city, twenty-five concert tour of the U.S.S.R. in July 1984. They played to full houses and enthusiastic applause.

VCC Theory and Composition Teacher, <u>David Duke</u>, became an Associate Composer of the Canadian Music Centre in 1984.

<u>Peter Hannan</u>, Recorder, Early Music Ensemble, (on leave 1984-85), New Music Ensemble performed in the Almedian Theatre in London, England, and has recorded a record album in Cologne, West Germany. (We hope to hear a great deal more of Peter's spectacular year abroad).

A recording was recently released including a performance of former VCC Music student <u>Anthony Genge's Eleven Steps</u> --- Tony has won several major awards for his compositions, and has recently finished his Doctor of Musical Arts degree at Syracuse University, New York.

J.L.D.

VCC DEPARTMENT OF MUSIC ANNOUNCES:

A benefit concert for V.C.C. Jazz Choir, SOUNDWAVE 84, featuring SOUNDWAVE 84 under the direction of Peter Taylor, Soundwave Alumni, and THE MELLOYDS, acapella male quartet.

TIME:

8:00 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 8/84

LOCATION:

King Edward Campus Auditorium

1155 East Broadway, Vancouver.

ADMISSION: General \$5

Students/Seniors \$3

ALSO



Christmas Choral Concert, with the V.C.C. Madrigal Singers and the Healey Willan Choirs under the direction of Jon Washburn: The Vancouver Philharmonic Orchestra under the direction of Jerry L. Domer.

DATE:

Friday, December 14, 1984

TIME:

8:00 P.M.

LOCATION:

Langara Gymnasium, 100 West 49th Avenue

General Admission \$4.00

Students/Seniors \$2.00

J.L.D.

V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE:

Wednesday, December 5, 1984

TIME:

1:15 p.m.

PLACE:

Biltmore Motor Hotel 12th Avenue & Kingsway

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes at that time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the meeting.

H.E.P.

LIBRARY HOURS - HOLIDAY SEASON

Just a reminder - the library will maintain normal hours, remaining open evenings to 8:30 p.m. until December 20th. On Monday, December 24th, the library will close at noon, and then remain closed until Wednesday, January 2nd, when normal hours will resume.

LIBRARY COMPUTER LAB.

The computer room in the library is available on a first come, first served basis for Faculty, Staff and Students who would like to try their hand at computer skills.

Come and learn word processing, improve your typewriting skills, or simply play chess with a computer.

There are ten microcomputers ready and waiting for your company - why not spend the occasional half hour widening YOUR horizons?

P.C.

ICE CAPADES

Ice Capades tickets are now available through the KEC Bookstore at \$10.50 each. Please purchase your tickets soon, as the supply is limited.

Tony Manera

ADULT SPECIAL EDUCATION PERSONNEL

The date for the next Vancouver Community College - Adult Special Education personnel meeting was incorrect in the recent minutes. The meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 23, 1985 at 4:00 P.M. Please note this in your new calendars. Thank you.

D.O.

NOTICE OF UPCOMING EVENT

The B.C. Task Force on Immigrant Women is having a Christmas International Potluck dinner on December 7th, 1984, Friday from 6 p.m. to 9 p.m. at King Edward Campus, Staff Faculty Lounge. For more information, please call Christina Lee, local 486, or Edith Nee 736-4686 or B.C. Task Force 734-8386.



CHRISTMAS PARTY

This year there will be a combined Christmas party of Central Administration, Continuing Education and KEC staff.

Date: Friday, December 21st

Time: 1:00 - 4:30 p.m. Place: Faculty cafeteria

Dinner - wine - entertainment - Santa Claus - presents under the tree - raffle, and a good time

is being offered. Don't miss it!





CLOSURE OF THE CAMPUS: 1984 December 25 to 1985 January 01

King Edward Campus will be closed for the "Christmas Break", that is, from 1984 December 25 through to, and including, 1985 January 01. The campus will re-open 1985 January 02.

Please note that campus security coverage will be maintained at the "week-end level". The McGregor Child Care Centre will remain open during its normal hours of operation.

Access to the building during the "Christmas Break" will be available, either by prearrangement with Security or by telephoning Security, in advance, at 667-2638 and leaving a brief message: your name, time of arrival and place of entry. (Be prepared to produce appropriate identification for the Security Guard in order to gain entrance.) Please note that an appropriate place of entry would be at the Security Office on level two (near the elevators).

Any questions respecting the closure of the campus and/or specific services should be directed to Dean G.A.R. Sylvester.

H.E.P.

POSITION OPENING - CHINA PROJECT

The Canada/China Language and Cultural Project, administered by Saint Mary's University, has an opening for the position of the In-Canada Coordinator, effective January 1, 1985. Closing date for applications is Nov. 30, 1984. For further information, please see bulletin boards.

K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

B. Clausen	Professional engagement - film score recording.	Nov.	29-30
Ron Reaburn	Develop material for money management course.	Nov.	29 ec. 05
L.A. Booker	Modify existing Level III grammar diagnostics, LA booklets and tests for units 2 and 5.	Dec.	03-07
R.N. Brady	Attend Society of Automotive Engineers truck and bus meeting and exposition.	Dec.	03-07
Peter Clark	Prepare and devise ESL teaching materials.	Dec.	03-10
J. Gaitanakis	Participate in a neuro-linguistics seminar.	Dec.	03-17
Betty-Ann Buss	Revise the B3 written and oral tests.	Dec.	03-20
Janet Essig	Updating, reading, lip-reading materials collection; researching specific problems.	Dec.	03-21
My-Van Truong	Design and produce visual aids for Beginning dialogues.	Dec.	03-21
Howard Green	Discussion and investigation of various Indian cultures of the Americas; broaden understanding of Indian culture.	Dec.	06-21

M.R.

UNITED WAY UPDATE

We will be concluding the United Way Campaign for KEC within the next week or two. Please send in your contributions.

M.R.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires part-time Instructors of Computer Science starting January, 1985. Closing date for applications is December 14th.

V.C.C./Continuing Nursing Education requires a Post Basic Perinatal Nursing Instructor (Half-time position). Closing date for applications is Dec. 14th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Department Head for Long Term and Allied Health Care. Closing date for applications for this position is December 17th.

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

CHAPLAIN-IN-TRAINING

A new face on campus! He is Jack Whytock, student at Regent College and Carey Hall, U.B.C. in the Master's degree program.

Jack grew up in South Western Ontario, a graduate of the University of Waterloo with a B.A. in Canadian Studies and Philosophy. He will be visiting our Campus several times a week to meet and talk with our students informally. The hours spent on King Edward Campus go towards credit in his program. For more information, consult Dave Greenall or Agnes Manthorpe. Messages for Jack can be left at the front desk in counselling.

A.M.

DECEMBER HOURS IN THE BOOKSTORE

During the month of December the Bookstore's hours of operation will be reduced. From December 3, 1984 until year end the following schedule will be in effect:

MONDAY	8:30	a.m.	-	8:00	p.m.
TUESDAY	8:30	a.m.	-	4:00	p.m.
WEDNESDAY	8:30	a.m.	-	4:00	p.m.
THURSDAY	8:30	a.m.	-	8:00	p.m.
FRIDAY	8:30	a.m.	-	4:00	p.m.

Regular hours will resume after Registration in January, 1985.

G.K.



"I suppose you want an immediate answer."

